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Good afternoon CAC members,

The project team is excited to share a project update with you. As discussed at the last CAC

meeting, the City has been working on the timing of presenting the feasibility study to Council
in the context of other major infrastructure projects. The timing has now been confirmed and
the new indoor aquatics facility feasibility study will be considered by Executive Committee of

City Council at a meeting on Wednesday, July 6th.

At that same meeting, Council will be receiving information about other major recreation
infrastructure projects. Next steps for the project will include collaborative discussions related
to location, costs, and sequencing of these projects.

We encourage you to review the feasibility study when it goes public later today. As the study
is a large document, please IQIJ_QK_h_e_r_e for the Executive Committee Meeting Package for July
6th to download a copy of the administrative report and feasibility study. You are welcome to
appear as a delegation to speak to the needs for this facility. If you are unable to attend in

person, a written submission can be made. The deadline to make a request to be a delegation

is 1pm on Thursday, June 30t Information on how to appear as a delegation can be found in

the "Present to a Committee or Council" at the following link: City of Regina | City Council &
Committee Meetings

If you have any comments or questions in advance of the Executive Committee meeting,
please don't hesitate to reach out to us.

As discussed at the last CAC meeting, the project team has created a 1 page high-level project
update that we'd ask that you share with all your membership (see attached).

We, along with the project team, would like to express our appreciation for all of the input
and feedback from the CAC over the last several months. Our intent is to continue to engage
the community, stakeholders and the CAC as the project progresses.

Warm regards,

Laurie Shalley, Director, Parks, Recreation & Cultural Services



Shauna Bzdel, Director, Land, Real Estate & Facilities



June 24, 2022

New Indoor Aquatics Facility Project Update

This project update is being provided by the project team for the New Indoor Aquatics Facility
through the Community Advisory Committee (CAC). Your organization/group has been
represented by a member on the CAC, who has been working closely with the project team for
several months to assist with the development of the feasibility study.

The feasibility study, which outlines aquatics program space needs and cost estimates, is now
complete and has been endorsed by the CAC. This feasibility study will be presented to
Executive Committee on July 6, 2022. At that same meeting, Council will be receiving
information about other major recreation infrastructure projects. Next steps for the project will
include collaborative discussions related to location, costs, and sequencing of these projects.

We encourage you to review the feasibility study when it goes public later today. As the study is
a large document, please click here for the Executive Committee Meeting Package for July 6" to
download a copy of the administrative report and feasibility study. You are welcome to appear
as a delegation to speak to the needs for this facility.

Further engagement with the community and stakeholders will occur as the project progresses.

For any questions or comments, please reach out to: newindooraquaticsfacility@regina.ca
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